
CONFESSIONS OF A TEENAGE VAMPIRE 
 

_ _     ___ 
 

A Play in Acts 
 
Bryanna MacDonald 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 2 

Cast of Characters 
 
 

Emery:  She is about thirteen or fourteen, she has a very 
innocent appearance and looks like a typical teenager. Her 
voice is very grown up and has a lot of attitude. She comes 
into the play wearing 17

th
 century clothing. --- Taylor 

 
Ashley:  She is 18. Should be wearing baggy pajamas. In her 
one scene, expect her to have a shaky voice and a very jumpy 
personality. --- Sara 
 
Tina: Ashley’s best friend. Loves twilight. 
 
Librarian: Old and withered. Wearing outdated clothing, 
except for her team Jacob T-shirt. You can just tell this 
woman has no sense of humor.    
 
Random Extra Guy: plays all the extras in the scenes. Is 
also MOM when she calls from off stage numerous times.  
 
 
 
Props: 
Bed 
Lamp 
Table 
Twilight series 
Chairs 
Cell Phone 
Books 
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ACT 1 Scene 1 
 
SETTING:   (The stage has a bed placed in the center. To 
the left is a lamp and a copy of twilight sitting on a side 
table the stage is lit up. Ashley is in the bed.) 
 
ASHLEY:(hears a rattling noise. Dismisses it as the wind. 
She turns the light out. The whole stage is dark.) 
 
EMERY:(audience can’t see anything, but you can hear the 
sound of a slamming door) 
 
ASHLEY: (alarmed) Mom? Wha-what are you doing? 
 
(Enter Emery) 
 
EMERY: (laughing. As she silently moves closer to Ashley’s 
bed.) 
 
ASHLEY: (turns on the light and gasps dramatically and gets 
out of her bed then runs to the furthest corner of the room) 
 
EMERY: Hello. (smiles) 
 
ASHELY: Who? (stuttering) Who are you? 
 
EMERY: I don’t believe it is whom I am that you should be 
concerned about. A more interesting question would be what 
am I? 
 
ASHLEY: (delayed pause) What are you? 
 
EMERY: (rolls eyes and starts walking closer to Ashley)  
 
ASHLEY: (walking in the opposite direction of Emery trying 
to keep her distance) 
 
EMERY: (Still getting closer) Oh come on...  pale face... 
(frames her face) red eyes... (points to her eyes) fangs...  
(Smiles ridiculously) Isn’t it obvious?(Emery is standing by 
the side table, looks at the book) Oh wait. (Picks up 
Twilight and studies it in disgust) I forgot, this 
intoxicating “twilight” book came out... (Flipping through 
pages) we sort of lost our reputation. (Throws it onto the 
bed, then looks back up at Ashley) But I’ll let you know, we 
aren’t...  how is it put... “Vegetarians.” We thrive for 
blood and don’t take out prey easily. Also, we don’t 
sparkle.  
 
ASHLEY: (Frightened expression) Why are you here? 
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EMERY: (rolls eyes) I thought you were suppose to be a 
(quotes)“smarter generation.” (Walking towards Ashley again) 
Think about it, its the same reason why you humans stand in 
front of a fridge; somewhat hunger, the other part boredom. 
I gotta tell you, this isn’t Vegas. Not the most exciting 
nightlife around here, that’s for sure.  
 
ASHLEY: (Voice quivering and frozen on the spot) so... so 
you’re going to... to... eat me? 
 
EMERY: (in a causal slightly up beat voice, as she studies 
he fingernails) I haven’t decided yet. I’m trying to, you 
know, lose a few pounds. You have no idea about the calories 
in humans. If there were a Jenny Craig in the afterlife she 
would be making millions. 
 
ASHELY: (nods silently in disbelief) 
   
EMERY: (does a one up of Ashley) And no offence... but you 
don’t look all that... appetizing. I mean the baggy soccer 
t-shirt and the hair all messy. Not working for you. 
 
ASHLEY: um... thank you? 
 
EMERY: (nods) Ya... I guess you could take it as a 
compliment, pretty much means I’m not gonna eat you... but I 
did say you looked bad which isn’t really flattering. 
Depends what you care more about... looking good or staying 
alive. 
 
ASHLEY: (still uncertain) Definitely staying alive. 
 
EMERY: Oh no really? (Rolls eyes) Do you really think I’ve 
met people who say (mocking Valley Girl tone) “please eat 
me, don’t I just look delicious.” But then again...I have 
seen some of your type parade around with that type of 
objective... not directed towards us though. Discussing 
humans. 
 
ASHELY: (feeling more comfortable) Oh my god I know right! 
They are so annoying! 
 
EMERY: (laughing) Oh your pitiful life intrigues me. You 
know what? This is weird. I’ve been told to “never play with 
your food.” That’s where that phrase comes from by the 
way... vampires. You apparently can get attached and then 
the next thing you know you’ll be asking your mom if you can 
keep it as a pet. Usually is a polite hello and then a clean 
goodbye. End of story.  
 
ASHLEY: (sitting extremely still and frightened again) So... 
so you’re actually for real? This isn’t some nightmare I can 
just wake up from? 
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EMERY: Yep, you got it sista! 
 
ASHLEY: Wait... does that mean you want me to be your pet? 
 
EMERY: (shrugs) Nah, you don’t really seem like the leash 
type. 
  
ASHLEY: So you’re going to kill me? 
 
EMERY: (In a frustrated tone) God what is with you humans? I 
came here because I was bored, a little conversation and its 
all good. Usually there’s just a lot of screaming and not 
much “how was your day?” So those are the annoying ones who 
get what they deserve. My eardrums are practically still 
ringing from my meal last week. Man she was annoying. 
 
ASHLEY: (awkwardly laughs)  
 
EMERY: (walks towards Ashley who is now cornered) 
 
ASHLEY: (tenses up) 
  
EMERY: Ha! Just kidding. Dude stop being so uptight. 
  
ASHLEY: Sorry. Meeting a vampire isn’t really an everyday 
thing for me.  
 
EMERY: Well it isn’t for anyone. I can’t even remember the 
last time I met a vampire. Or anyone for that matter.  
 
ASHLEY: Oh... that’s... weird? 
 
EMERY: (shrugs) Vampires are on their own after about a year 
of confused “why is this happening to me” stuff. I couldn’t 
stay with my mortal family. I would have been burned at a 
stake. Not that It would have done anything… but still an 
unpleasant sensation nonetheless. 
 
ASHLEY: Burned at the stake? Wait how old are you? 
 
EMERY: Thirteen. 
 
ASHLEY: But you said burned at the stake... that’s like 17

th
 

century? 
 
EMERY: Ya. Well that’s around the time when I was, you 
know... bitten. You don’t age after that. 
  
ASHLEY: So it kind of is like twilight? 
 
EMERY: Sure, I guess... if we were talking about a weird 
psychotic obsessive sparkly dude. Then sure, it’s like 
twilight.  
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ASHLEY: Edward wasn’t weird. 
 
EMERY: Hunny, he sparkled. If a regular human wore glitter 
24/7 what would you think of him? 
 
ASHLEY: (Nodded) I never thought of it that way. 
    
EMERY: Well, I’m glad I could clear that up for you... but 
I’ve gotta go. Can’t be around when the sun comes up. See 
you around. (She stands up and gets off the bed. Walks 
towards backstage, then stops and adds as an after thought:) 
I like you. You should stay skinny. (Winks) 
 
(Exit Emery) 
 
(FADE OUT) 
 
(END OF SCENE) 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ACT 1 SCENE 2 
 
Ashley and her friend are in the Spoons School Library. 
Ashley looks tired and is really tense. There are a few 
other people around but they are very involved in their 
books and aren’t paying too much attention to the situation.  
 
TINA: Ash, are you okay? (Touching her arm) 
 
LIBRARIAN: NO TALKING! (Ashley and Tina both look up at her 
give a “you’re not the boss of me” look. The librarian is 
clueless and doesn’t notice so continues to patrol the room 
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and terrorize other children. And continue with their 
conversation) 
 
ASHLEY: What? Oh, yeah, I’m... fine (looking all around the 
room) 
 
TINA: Well you don’t look fine... you keep glancing around. 
You’re really sketching out. (Whispers) Have you been doing 
drugs? 
 
ASHLEY: No! I just... I don’t know... (Pause, picks up 
Tina’s copy of Twilight that’s sitting on the table)  
 
TINA: Be careful with that!  
 
 
ASHLEY: (give Tina a “calm down” look. Then takes a deep 
breath) Do you believe in vampires? 
 
TINA: (laughing) Well duh, if not then I’ll have to re-
arrange my whole marriage plan...  
 
ASHLEY: No, like real vampires the ones that suck your blood 
and stuff? 
 
TINA: Uh sure? What’s this all about? You haven’t met one 
have you? O.M.G.!  
 
LIBRABIAN: NO TALKING! 
 
TINA: Was he as hot as Edward!? Oh. My. God. You’re dating 
him! Damn I’m so— 
 
LIBRARIAN: (clears throat) 
 
ASHLEY: (speaking quieter) It’s not like that. She’s a girl 
so... 
 
TINA: Like Alice!? 
 
ASHLEY: Not exactly... why are you so okay with this?  
 
TINA: Well duh. This is a dream come true for me! Does she 
have a brother? 
 
ASHLEY: I don’t think so... 
 
TINA: (talking quickly) When did you meet her? How did you 
meet her? What’s her name? How old is she? Does she have red 
eyes? And Fangs? Does she sparkle!? 
 
ASHLEY: No sparkling.  
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TINA: (loudly) What? No Sparkling? How can she call herself 
a vampire? 
 
LIBRARIAN: Girls! Silence! This is not a rock concert! 
(Mumbles) Or a place for Edward followers... 
 
ASHLEY: (talking almost in a whisper) Well I think that part 
of the book is just made up... 
 
TINA: (Yelling) HOW DARE YOU INSULT TWILIGHT! (Stands up) 
 
ASHLEY: Dude calm down... its just a story... 
 
TINA: It’s my LIFE! 
 
ASHLEY: ... It’s a made up story... 
 
TINA: NO. ITS. NOT. 
 
LIBRABIAN: Miss Mazerine! You are here by banned from the 
Spoons School Library! And take off that excuse for a shirt! 
 
TINA: (Storms off) 
 
(Exit Tina) 
 
LIBRARIAN: (speaks over entire library, addressing Ashley) 
That, young lady, was a completely preposterous argument! 
Everyone knows vampires aren’t real... But werewolves on the 
other hand (Deep sigh)  
 
(END SCENE) 
 
 
 
ACT 1 SCENE 3 
 
Ashley is just getting home from school  
 
ASHLEY: (calling out) Mom, Tina is going to sleep over 
tonight (hears movement in the other room made by Emery. 
Pauses for a reply) Is that okay? (Pause) Mom? 
 
(Enter Emery) 
 
EMERY: (silently walks around Ashley and she doesn’t notice, 
stands right behind her, Ashley is clueless) HIYA! 
 
ASHLEY: (Jumps, turns around and sees Emery smiling at her) 
Do. Not. Do. That. 
 
EMERY: (innocently but with a smirk) Oh im sorry? Do what? 
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ASHLEY: Oh I don’t know... (Rolls eyes) sneak up behind me 
then scare the hell out of me? 
 
EMERY: Woopsies (smiles)  
 
ASHLEY: (mumbling looking away) yeah, don’t worry about 
it... (Making eye contact) Wait. Why, or... How are you 
here? It’s just after 4, the sun is still up.  
 
EMERY: (in an isn’t it obvious tone) There’s this great new 
invention called windows, doors and walls. Have you heard of 
them?  
 
ASHELY: But the sun shines through the windows... 
 
EMERY: Ya, but its not direct sunlight, so im good. 
 
ASHLEY: But how did you get here? 
 
EMERY: I never left.  
 
ASHELY: That’s... unsettling...  
 
EMERY: Oh, cry me a river. Anyways, I came out of hiding to 
ask you what the hell you were thinking? 
 
ASHELY: What do you mean? 
 
EMERY: (disgusted) Inviting a mortal to come see me. Im not 
some circus freak. You cant just put me on display and 
charge a cover fee.  
 
ASHLEY: How did you kn— 
 
EMERY: Well I kind of saw the whole situation go down. Your 
friend, she a bit of a spaz wouldn’t you say? 
 
ASHLEY: You saw? 
 
EMERY: Yes. Your pitiful life intrigues me. I already said 
that didn’t I? 
 
ASHLEY: (looking uncomfortable) uh, yeah you did. SO you 
just followed me all day? 
 
EMERY: Don’t be ridiculous. I didn’t follow you. I sort of 
came across you when I was... how would you put it... 
grocery shopping.  
 
ASHLEY: oh, that’s, a fun way to spend an afternoon. 
 
EMERY: Stop looking at me like I’m a monster.  
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ASHLEY: (tense) okay. 
 
EMERY: And Stop cowering. Its really annoying.  
 
ASHLEY: Sorry.  
 
EMERY: (rolls eyes) Whatever. (Pause) I guess I will see you 
tonight then.  
 
ASHLEY: You’re actually coming!? 
 
EMERY: As much as I don’t want to... I’d rather have one 
less “Team-Edward” chick running around tainting the Vampire 
name.  
 
ASHELY: Just so were clear... this is just a visit right? 
Not like an all you can eat buffet. No one is going to get 
hurt... right? 
 
EMERY: If anyone gets hurt it’ll be from their own doing. 
(smiles mischievously) 
 
(Exit Emery) 
 
ASHELY: (calling after her) What do you mean? 
 
 
(BLACK OUT) 
(END SCENE) 
  
 
 
(SCENE 4) 
(ASHLEY and TINA are at Ashley’s house in the room, Ashley 
is still nervous from the afternoon, Tina is blabbing on as 
usual) 
 
(Door bangs, Ashley flinches) 
 
TINA: So… ahhh when are we going to see this non-sparkler of 
yours. I’m so excited I have so many questions, did she tell 
you when she was coming. Is she short, what colour of hair 
does she have, Does she--- 
 
ASHLEY:--- Calm down I… I… don’t know she kind of comes and 
goes as she likes 
 
(There is a tap on the window, Tina jumps up and opens it to 
look out) 
 
TINA: Wha…what was that  
 
ASHLEY: I don’t know maybe … the wind? 
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TINA: Oh sure wind, cause of course wind can knock, it must 
have been her. She wants to talk but she’s shy of meeting 
me. Of course it all makes sense, She doesn’t sparkle like 
all the real vampires so she must be scared.  
 
ASHLEY: Who? Wait what? 
 
TINA: The Vampire duhh. She is so shy 
 
VAMPIRE: TTTTTIIIIINNNNNAAA 
 
(TINA JERKS HER HEAD TO LISTEN) 
 
TINA: I just heard my name. He wants to talk to me. 
 
ASHLEY: Who? 
 
(DOOR SLAMS OPEN) 
 
TINA: Ahh how sweet. This vampire already loves me. I am so 
like Bella, so hard done by, so beautiful. It must be your 
vampire’s brother, who sparkles, and has fallen desperately 
in love with me. I bet he’s tall and protective. 
 
(TINA WALKS INTO THE DARK HALLWAY) 
 
TINA: What the hell, this stupid hallway is empty. (TURNS TO 
ASHLEY) this is a waste of my time. How dare you not show me 
my future immortal husband, who will make me immortal and we 
will live forever happily. 
 
(VAMPIRE IS BEHIND TINA, TAPS TINA’S SHOULDER) 
(TINA SPINS SAYING) 
 
TINA: Ahh my Love, there you are… (STOPS WHEN SHE SEES 
EMERY) 
 
EMERY: BOO 
 
(TINA FAINTS) 
 
(EMERY LAUGHS) 
 
EMERY: She’s a little strange isn’t she! 
 
ASHLEY: That was a little unnecessary, wasn’t it(RUSHES TO 
TINAS SIDE TO SEE IF SHES ALRIGHT.PAUSES AS THOUGHT OCCURS 
GASPS) She’s going to tell everyone about you! 
 
EMERY: Well, well, well that could be a problem… I could 
take care of her… I’m feeling… a bit hungry. (ADVANCES ON 
TINA) 
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ASHLEY: Umm that could go over bad… with you know the 
police. 
 
EMERY: Well then we are going to have to deal with her a 
different way aren’t we.  
 
ASHLEY: Just go away for now and maybe she will just think 
she was dreaming. 
 
EMERY: Fine but she’s going to cause troubles, mark my 
words! 
 
TINA: what… what happened! All I can remember was a lady… no 
a kid with a lot of makeup on 
 
ASHLEY:(LOOKS AROUND EMERY IS GONE) Umm… you just fell 
asleep… yeah, you missed like everything. And uhh that girl 
was my… my… 
 
TINA: Don’t even try and explain. You were probably lying 
about the whole thing and just trying to cover your tracks 
by bribing a child to dress like a “vampire”. Vampires 
sparkle. Everyone knows that. God if you are going to lie at 
least lie well! (TINA STORMS OUT)  
 
    END SCENE 
  
 
 
Scene 5 
 
Ashley is at School the next day. She is walking through the 
hallway to her next class with a bunch of books> 
 
RANDOM EXTRA GUY: (walking towards Ashley and goes out of 
his way to elbow her and knock all the books out of her 
arms) Freak. 
 
ASHLEY: (kneels down to get books and glares at the random 
extra guy as he walks off stage) 
 
(Exit Random Extra Guy) 
(Enter Tina) 
 
ASHLEY: Hey Tina do you mind grabbing— 
 
TINA: (Towers over Ashley) Ew. No. (Keeps walking) 
 
ASHLEY: (gets up and chases after Tina. She grabs her arm 
and pulls her back)  What’s going on? 
 
TINA: Nothing new. Just the same old “I don’t talk to losers 
Routine.” 
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ASHLEY: (looks taken aback) What are you talking about? 
 
TINA: (Rolls eyes) How about lying to me about your 
“Vampire.” 
 
ASHLEY: But you saw her... 
 
TINA: I saw some chick with too much makeup on... She 
clearly wasn’t Edward... 
 
ASHLEY: Oh my god you are so naïve. Edward. Is. Not. Real. 
And even if he was I doubt he could even call himself a 
vampire. AND! Apart from all that! If he were here, right 
now, I’m as sure as hell that he would not, be dating, YOU! 
 
TINA: (fuming and throws a book at Ashley (not twilight)) 
I’m naïve! Think about what you’re saying! Twilight is based 
on fact. Everybody knows that!  
 
ASHLEY: That’s why Forks is closer to Seattle and not Port 
Angeles right?  
 
TINA: Shut up! Everybody makes spelling mistakes! 
 
ASHELY: Spelling mistakes?? How can you even manage to 
convince yourself that it’s a spelling mistake?? 
 
TINA: Because... Because... You’re a liar! 
 
ASHELY: (Sarcasm) ooo that hurt.  
 
TINA: Just wait. 
 
ASHLEY: What? Your little Vampire Mafia gonna come and get 
me?  
 
TINA: Well is yours? 
 
ASHLEY: (rolls eyes) You’re impossible.  
 
(END SCENE) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scene 6  

ASHLEY: (WALKS INTO HER ENGLISH CLASS, NOTICES THERE ARE 
NO SEATS AVAILABLE IN THE BACK, SO SITS DOWN IN THE 
FRONT ROW) 

EMERY: Heya Ash! 

ASHLEY: (FLINCHES, LOOKS UPWARD TOWARDS THE TEACHERS 
DESK AT THE FRONT OF THE ROOM AND SPOTS EMERY SITTING 
WITH ONE LEG OVER THE OTHER ON TOP OF THE TEACHERS DESK 
WITH HER HANDS INTERTWINED TOGETHER.) What are you doing 
here?!?! Leave! Why do you find it so necessary to be 
everywhere that I am at all times???  

EMERY: Sorry…just bored…I’ve already looked through your 
things in your room…its all getting a little stale for 
me…needed something else to do!  

ASHEY: So you just decided to join me in school…  

EMERY: Hey! I haven’t actually been to school in over 
400 years! Be interesting to see how things have 
changed… 



 15 

ASHLEY: Well fine. Just try to stay out of the spotlight 
please. People cant see you, but your still pissing me 
off.   

TINA: Ashley. (TINA WALKS UP TO ASHLEY AND SITS DOWN 
BESIDE HER.) Who are you- 

ASHLEY: Stop. Im not talking to anyone Tina. Just 
thinking.  

TINA:…Out loud?… 

EMERY: Ew. Can you shut her up?  

ASHLEY: UUGHHH SHUT UP BOTH OF YOU!!! 

TINA:…Both of us…? She’s here isn’t she?.. 

  

EMERY: No you freak. She’s just talking to herself, and 
telling two different people to shut there mouths. 
Remind me again why I can’t just eat her?  

ASHLEY: (ROLLS HER EYEYS) SIGH…This is ridiculous. Tina 
stop talking. Im going to be completely honest when I 
say, I have never truly wanted to stab myself in the eye 
more then I do now.   

TINA: Just forget it. Im leaving. Iv had enough of all 
these games.  

ASHLEY: We’ll talk later Tina.  

EMERY: Oh yes we will. (SAYS IN A SNAPPY TONE) 

ASHLEY: (ROLLS HER EYES AGAIN)  

(TINA FRANTICALY GRABS HER THINGS AND LEAVES THE 
CLASSROOM) 
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Scene 7 
 
Ashley Just got home and storms into her house. She’s 
ranting and Raging to Emery 
 
ASHLEY: You should have seen her! Just towering over me in 
the hall like she owned the place! It was- 
 
EMERY: I was there remember. 
 
ASHLEY: Ya... but couldn’t you tell she- 
 
EMERY: Nope. 
 
ASHLEY: You’re supposed to listen when I’m ranting... and 
agree with what I’m saying. 
 
EMERY: Why? 
 
ASHLEY: (Pause) Well because... 
 
EMERY: Look, we can go on forever about how dense and ill 
mannered Tina is or, you can stop complaining and we could 
actually do something about it. 
 
ASHLEY: Like? 
 
EMERY: How about- 
 
ASHLEY: Oh! We could vandalize her favorite Edward poster! 
 
EMERY: Well, I was thinking more along the line of- 
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ASHELY: Stealing her laundry and putting a red sock in with 
her whites! She hates pink! 
 
EMERY: (Sarcastically) Clever. But no. I was going to say- 
 
ASHLEY: Oh my god! I know wh- 
 
EMERY: FOR THE LOVE OF LAMIA WOULD YOU SHUT UP AN LISTEN! 
 
ASHLEY: ... Question... 
 
EMERY: What!?  
 
ASHLEY: Who’s Lamia? 
 
EMERY: Your mortal attention span is really starting to- 
 
ASHLEY: Sorry! Sorry! Sorry! Um... As you were saying? 
 
EMERY: As I was saying... I think I have a way to get rid of 
both our problems.  
 
ASHLEY: Both? 
 
EMERY: (gritting teeth) let me finish... Anyways, you need a  
prissy Bella-wannabe running around spreading rumors about 
you almost as much as I need a flock of vampire huggers 
making us all look friendly. 
 
ASHLEY: (serious tone) ... you want to kill all the twilight 
fans? 
 
EMERY: (pauses then says casually) Nope.  
 
ASHLEY: Okay good. I thought you were going all freaky 
vampires on everyone. 
 
EMERY: (smirks) Oh please, I couldn’t go all “freaky 
vampire” on everyone. (Subtly looks at audience)  
 
ASHLEY: All right. So what exactly is your plan? 
 
EMERY: I already told you. 
 
ASHLEY: Vaguely, how are you going to fix both of our 
problems without hurting everyone? What do you need me to 
do. 
 
EMERY: Just sit back and watch the wonders of human 
civilization.  
 
ASHELY: Meaning what? 
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EMERY: (laughing and walking away) Not the sharpest knife in 
the drawer eh?  

ASHLEY: Where are you going? Hey, It’s rude to walk away? 

EMERY: Can’t be seen by one of your “Vamp Trackers.” 

(Exit Emery) 

ASHELY: Who are you talking about I’m the only one here? 

(Knock on door, Ashley turns around confused and opens the 
door) 

(Enter Random Extra Guy wearing coveralls and a hat and his 
nametag says REG) 

 

ASHLEY: Hello? Can I help you? 

RANDOM EXTRA GUY: Yes I believe you called me about some 
sort of immortal varmint? 

ASHLEY: Excuse me? 

REG: A vampire infestation. Some girl and her apparently 
attractive brother? 

ASHLEY: No... And who are you suppose to be? 

REG: I, am the famous Immortal Slayer! 

ASHELY: Oh really? Funny, I didn’t think you’d be able to 
slay an immortal. Being immortal and what not... 

REG: (thinks for a second) I’ll have to include that in my 
contract. 

ASHLEY: (nods in understanding) First Gig? 

REG: Affirmative, well in this town for that matter... now 
if you would just step aside so that I can come in and- 

ASHLEY: In this town? 

REG: I thought my mother-in-law was a shrill hell demon. 
(Looking uncomfortable) And I was wrong... Name got in a few 
newspapers and. Well... Fame is a funny thing hey? 

ASHLEY: Hilarious. 

REG: Now, If you would be so kind as to step aside so I can 
rid you of your-  
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ASHLEY: Ya, good luck with that. (Smiles) Have a nice day! 
(Slams door) 
 
(FADE OUT) 
(SECENE) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scene 8 

Ashley goes up to her bedroom to finish her conversation 
with Emery. Emery is sitting on her Ashley’s bed flipping 
through a Seventeen Magazine with Twilight Boys on the 
front. 

ASHLEY: So what did you mean by- Really? You’re reading a 
Magazine featuring Twilight? 

EMERY: Yep. I must say I do understand the appeal. The 
shirtless thing works for these ones. (Looks up at Ashley) 
Yum.  

ASHLEY: Oh, yes, Lautner. Don’t you just want to-  Wait. 
Focus. What were you saying? 

EMERY: Can we move on please? We already finished this 
conversation... 

ASHELY: Well I didn’t! 

EMERY: (rolls eyes) Don’t get all snappy with me mortal 
girl. I liked it better when you were cowering. Oh, and by 
the way, your mom is taking you out for dinner tonight 

ASHLEY: YOU CAN READ MINDS?!?!? 

EMERY: Your phone vibrated and I read the text. Idiot.  

ASHLEY: Oh, makes sense. 
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EMERY: Yeah uh huh. SO! Who’s Thomas? And since when do you 
do gymnastics? 

ASHLEY: Uh... never mind. 

EMERY: (Singing) Oooooo Ashley and Thomas sittin’ in a 
tree... 

ASHLEY: (Looking all embarrassed) 
 
(Mom calls out from off stage) 
 
MOM: Ashley lets go 
 
ASHLEY: (calling back) Yeah one sec. (to Emery) Okay 
seriously what did you mean by- 
 
MOM: Ashley I’m getting in the car 
 
EMERY: Looks like you got to go.  
 
ASHLEY: (looks around, grabs her purse and starts to leave) 
We will finish this later. 
 
EMERY: Wouldn’t have it any other way, now run along. 
(Smiles)  
 
ASHLEY: (double takes Emery’s eerie smile but doesn’t 
mention it) 
 
(EXIT ASHLEY) 
 
EMERY: (Pulls Ashley’s phone out of her pocket and starts 
going through the numbers, finds the one she’s looking for 
then calls it. Pause while the phone is ringing) Hey Tina, 
its Ashley. I’m really sorry about today. (Pause) I am. And 
I want to make it up to you. (Pause)  Come over tonight? We 
can have a Twilight marathon and swoon over Edward. (Pause)  
See you in a few! (Emery hands up the phone) 
 
(EXIT EMERY) 
 
(Black out) 
(Scene)  
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(SCENE 9) 

THE KILL SCENE 

 

 

TINA: (KNOCKS ON DOOR) Ashley… Ashley…. ASHLEEYYY. 

 

DOOR CREAKS OPEN 

 

TINA: Finally god I was waiting for like 20 seconds…. Ashley? 

 

EMERY (MIMICKING ASHLEY): In here 

 

TINA: Oh okay (walks into room).... where are you? 

 

EMERY: Hello(LIKE AT THE BEGINNING SHE IS ON THE BED) 

 

TINA: Who…. who are you 

 

EMERY: It is not whom I am that you should be concerned with…. Wait, not again. 

 

TINA: Are you…are you a vampire. 

 

EMERY: I’m Edwards sister, he’s been waiting so long to meet you! 

 

TINA: Reaaalllyyy!!!!! 

 

EMERY: No (JUMPS AT TINA, TINA SCREAMS AND RUNS) 

 

EMERY: STOP MOVING, ITS NOT GOING TO HURT…..MUCH 

 

TINA: OMG A VAMPIRE AHHHHH (SCREAMING RUNNING AROUND IN 

CIRCLES WITH EMERY CHASING HER) 

 

EMERY: (EMERY STOPS TINA RUNS INTO HER FALLS OVER) Finally 

 

TINA: (WHIMPERS) 
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TINA: Are…. Are you really Edwards sister? Are you a new vampire that joined the 

Cullen clan? Mrs. Meyer just hasn’t written about you. It makes sense, my blood is just 

(sighs) like Bella’s where vampires just can’t resist me. But I’m, at the risk to myself, 

willing to forgive you. Now I know too much, you have to bite me before the Volturi 

hear about me and try to kill me.  

 

 (EMERY IS SPEECHLESS) 

  

EMERY: whaaaaa…. 

 

TINA: I totally read your mind, it must be my talent, So I’m like Edward and Bella. 

OMG 

 

EMERY: Huuuhhhh…...?? 

 

TINA: So when are we going back to forks, Caaaauuuuussseee I’m like totally bored 

with mortality. 

 

EMERY: Excuse me? 

 

TINA: Your excused. 

 

EMERY: Why would I turn you into a vampire? Then I would have to listen to you. 

 

TINA: how could you! (GASP)  

 

(EMERY SMILES) 

 

(ASHLEY STORMS THROUGH DOOR) STOP Don’t kill her ( TRIPS OVER TINA 

FALLS OVER HITTING BOOKSHELF, BOOKS WOBBLE, TWILIGHT SAGA FALLS 

OF SHELF HITTING AND KILLING TINA)  

 

EMERY: Thank You (SIGHS,  SMILES AT ASHLEY)   

 

ASHLEY: THIS WAS PART OF YOUR PLAN! 

 

EMERY: Well… the details were sketchy but overall the result was the same. 1 less team 

Edward Chick and you don’t have her bringing you down at school. 

 

ASHLEY: I guess….  

 

EMERY: You just listen to your auntie Emery and you will be just fine. 

 

(EMERY TURNS TO LEAVE, STOPS, FACES ASHLEY) 
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EMERY: But make sure all know about me and what I did (WINKS) Keep those Edward 

chicks running. 

 

 

END PLAY 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 


